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IMPLEMENTATION OF THE INTERNATIONAL PASSENGERS SERVICE 
CHARGE (TERMINAL FEE) EFFECTIVE 01 FEBRUARY 2015 

 

 
 
 
The Manila International Airport Authority (MIAA) has implemented the 
integration of the International Passenger Service Charge (IPSC), or better 
known as the terminal fee, into the airline ticket beginning 01 February 
2015. Tickets purchased online or outside the Philippines starting this date 
already include the Php550.00 terminal fee. 
 
OFWs may refund the terminal fee at Refund Counters at the airport and the 
following documents must be presented: 
 

- Photocopy of passenger ticket or official receipt showing payment of 
terminal fee with the code “Ll (International)” [photocopy to be submitted 
at the Refund Center] 

- Original OEC (airport copy) to be surrendered at the Refund Counter 
- Boarding pass 

 
For more information on IPSC implementation, please refer to MIAA’s 
Memorandum Circular No. 08, s. 2014 (Implementing Guidelines for the IPSC 
into the Airline Ticket at Point of Sale at http://www.gov.ph/2014/10/01/miaa-
memorandum-circular-no-08-s-2014.  
 
For media inquiries, please contact Ms. Connie Bungag, MIAA-Chief of Media 
Division, at tel. no. +63.2.854.0015. 
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